




City Council Meeting - June 3, 2024, Public Comment

Good evening

My name is Nickola Frye and I am the Chair of the Senior Advisory
Committee. Tonight I have two items I would like to comment on.

1 - I hope that each of you had an opportunity to look at the Petaluma
Senior Center June Newsletter. Each month there are many opportunities
for seniors to participate in a variety of different and fun activities at the
center.

If you have the time, we would love it if you could stop in for a tour or a visit
and see what is happening and meet some of the many seniors who visit
every day.

2. It is my hope that anyone watching your meeting this evening and here
in the chamber seriously considers applying for one of the open positions
on Petaluma’s many Commission, Committees, and Boards.

Becoming a member of one of the CCBs allows residents to take part in
discussions and make recommendations about projects and issues that
affect our city. Each resident is afforded this opportunity to actually have
their voices heard, instead of complaining on social media and with their
friends over coffee.

As an example, the Senior Advisory Committee represents one-third of the
population of Petaluma. Not only do we provide advice about issues that
affect seniors, but we work closely on the programs and activities that take
place at the Senior Center. In addition, we are currently proposing and
working with the Parks and Recreation Department designing an Outdoor
Exercise Facility for Lucchesi and hopefully other Petaluma parks.

So, don’t pass up this important opportunity to actually get involved with
what is happening in Petaluma’s governing processes.



Thank you for your time.



From: susan kirks
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: General Public Comment June 3
Date: Sunday, June 2, 2024 10:04:42 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Members of the City Council,

Please resume virtual meeting access with the ability to provide public comments.

Yes, resumption might mean a need for more active meeting management, but that would be
positive for the community. And the City government would be supporting equity and offering
broader opportunities for many community members to participate in public meetings.

Susan Kirks 



From: John 
To: -- City Council
Subject: Petaluma City Charter
Date: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 3:57:24 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Councilmembers, Mayor and City Manager,

I am writing to you today to urge the Petaluma City Council to prioritize
the comprehensive rewriting of the city charter. As a concerned citizen and
resident of Petaluma, I believe that updating the charter is essential to
ensure that our local government is effective, transparent, and reflective
of the needs and values of our community.

One of the most pressing issues that needs to be addressed in the rewrite
of the city charter is the outdated language referring to "councilmen." In
an era where gender equality and inclusivity are paramount, it is
imperative that our city charter reflects these values by using gender-
neutral language, such as "council members."

Furthermore, I believe that the reexamination of other key elements within
the charter is necessary, including but not limited to:

Compensation for Council Members: It is essential to consider whether
council members should receive compensation for their service to the
community. Providing fair compensation can help attract a diverse range
of candidates who may not otherwise be able to afford the time
commitment required for public service. 

Ranked Choice Voting: The adoption of Ranked Choice Voting (RCV) has
been shown to increase voter turnout, promote fair representation, and
encourage candidates to focus on issues that matter most to constituents.
By allowing voters to rank candidates in order of preference, RCV ensures
that elected officials have broader support from the electorate and reduces
the likelihood of divisive, winner-takes-all elections.

By reexamining these and other aspects of the city charter, we have an
opportunity to strengthen our local democracy, promote equity and
inclusion, and improve the functioning of our city government.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. I look forward to
seeing the Petaluma City Council take proactive steps towards modernizing
our city charter.

Best regards
John Crowley
















